Hello,

I’m off and running with my new service position.  A big thank you to Lorraine R. for her dedication to our Area teens these past 3 years and also for all of the guidance she has given me as I navigate my new place in Alateen.  

In January I attended my 1st Zoom meeting to learn how to recertify AMIAS and Alateen Groups on the WSO format.  

We held our 1st Alateen Serenity Weekend April 21-23 since 2019.  How exciting is that!  It was pretty cold that weekend so it put a damper on some of the outdoor activities.  On Friday night we had a bon fire and put a God box into it.  Saturday we tie dyed t-shirts, had a dance, ate smores, did the Unconditional Love, had some very good workshops and on Sunday morning we asked everyone to write down what they felt was good, bad and the best part of the wknd.  I will be posting some of those comments for you at the Assembly.  This was my 1st time to attend an Alateen Serenity Wknd.  As I was experiencing everything, I have to admit I was wondering if it was worth all of the work that goes into putting it on.  Are the kids really getting something out of this?  As I read off their comments, I got teary thinking to myself, yes, it definitely is worth it all.  The kids really look forward to coming, making new friends and they really do need this weekend.

I feel there is more discussion to come regarding cell phone usage.  Under the IAPP for teens at Alateen Serenity Weekend, it states “All electronic devices, including cell phones, are not allowed at camp”.  This is something that may be up for discussion for upcoming years.  

We have set the date of April 19-21st for next years Serenity Wknd.  A contract has not been signed yet.  That will be done after we decide what cabin or cabins we would like, food, etc.

As of this report, I still have a few AMIAS to hear from on their recertification.  They all have been emailed, called twice and I’m hoping to hear back from them all by June 9.

I was able to spend a little time with Riley L., our Alateen speaker for the June Assembly, at Serenity Wknd.  I was very impressed with her and I know she’s going to do a great job representing Alateen.

Lovingly In Service,

Judy V.

Area Alateen Coordinator/AAPPate

